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To: Residents and Staff 
From: Nadia N. Geigler, CEO 
Date: Monday, January 25, 2021 
Re: COVID-19 Prevention and Protection 
 

COVID Count 
 

ACTIVE cases  RECOVERED cases 

Residents Staff  Residents Staff 

0 0  25 44+7 

                 ”+7” refers to a non-staff provider 
Happy Vaccination Week! 
For nearly 170 of us, Wednesday’s vaccination clinic will include the second and final dose of the 
Moderna vaccine.  A few weeks from that second dose, those who received it will have the greatest 
level of protection against the COVID virus possible – about 95% efficacy based on clinical trials.  For 
a couple hundred more people, Wednesday’s vaccination clinic will be the first step toward 
protection against the COVID virus.   
 
It could be mid-to-late summer before younger and healthier members of the populations receive 
the vaccine so please do not miss this opportunity for early access!  Based on what we know today, 
Wednesday’s clinic could be your last opportunity to receive the first dose (and, on February 24, the 
second dose) of the vaccine at work and ahead of the general public.  Don’t miss your chance.  If 
you’re interested, please reach out to your supervisor today. 
 
Coming Soon:  Some Re-opening in IL 
Beginning Monday, February 1 we will see some activities return to the Independent Living portion 
of the community.  Specifically, we will return to in-person options for exercise classes, 
programming, card/game playing and meetings.  In all cases involving in-person gatherings and 
events, there is a limit of 10 people or less, masks and distancing will be required.  Sign-ups are 
required for exercise and attending programs using the books provided outside The Gathering 
Room.  Speakers will be allowed in The Gathering Room and will be required to be symptom 
checked in the main lobby at the start of their visit and will be asked to wear a mask anytime they 
are within 6 feet of another person. 
 
The changes outlined above only apply to IL residents and IL spaces at this time.  The licensed areas 
of the community – all levels of living in The Harbors – must be reopened in conformance with local, 
state and federal guidance and regulations.  For this reason, we should expect that The Harbors will 
reopen differently than IL, likely to be more conservative in its approach and timing.  We will share 
more about The Harbors as soon as we have more to share.   
 
 
cc: Megan Callahan, HealthPro Dr. Eric Mizuno, Medical Director 
 Tricia Mullin, SASI Pamela Winkler, Rainbow Hospice 


